
 
 

MEMORANDUM SUMMARIZING 
EX PARTE COMMUNICATION 

 
To:  U.S. Department of Energy (expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov) 
 
From:  American Public Gas Association 
 
Date:  June 5, 2018 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

On May 29, 2018, representatives of the American Public Gas Association (APGA) and 
Spire Inc. (Spire) met with staff of the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) to discuss the 
following pending rulemaking proceedings: 

Docket EERE-2017-BT-STD-0062 
Procedures, Interpretations, and Policies for  Consideration of New or Revised 

 Energy Conservation Standards for Consumer Products 
 
Docket EERE-2014-BT-STD-0031 
Energy Conservation Standards for Residential Furnaces  
 
Docket EERE-2014-BT-STD-0042 
Energy Conservation Standards for Commercial Water Heating Equipment 

 
APGA and Spire discussed the need for economic decision-making and for transparent 

and fair processes in the establishment of conservation standards.  
 
The following persons attended the meeting:  
 

Representing DOE: 

 Alex Fitzsimmons 
 Sofie Miller 
 Ami Grace-Tardy   

 
Representing APGA: 
 
 Dave Schryver 
 Dan Lapato 
 Doug MacGillvray 
 Mark Krebs 
 Jeff Janicke 
 
Representing Spire: 
 
 Mark Krebs 


